
 

 
 

Surplus Property Notice 
By Resolution 2011-106, dated September 8, 2011, 
the Board declared the Wikman Building, 4420 SE 

64th Avenue, Portland, OR, 97206, as Surplus. 
 

The Board of County Commissioners will receive a 
report on the property, including public comment 

received during the surplus property process, at the 
regularly scheduled Board Meeting on Thursday, 
December 22, 2011, at a time certain of 9:30 a.m.  

The hearing will take place at the Multnomah 
Building, 501 SE Hawthorne, in Board Room 100, 

immediately off the lobby.  This room is ADA-
accessible.  Assisted Listening Devices are available 
on request.  There will be an opportunity for public 

comment and testimony at the Board meeting. 
Further information via e-mail: 

communications@multco.us 
Surplus Property Information updates are available: 

http://web.multco.us/facilities-property-management/surplus-property 
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